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Hello Everyone, 
Once again it's that time when I go " it 
can't be time to do my report", but it is. 
It has been very quiet in Guilderton, 
mainly due to the weather I think. 
Covid also has had a bit to play with it. I 
think most of the grey nomads we see 
this time of year have gone further 
North or South. 
So the girls have still been busy with 
their particular roles that they do to 
keep all the committees and groups 
functioning. 
The only bits of information I can give 
you to what is happening is at long last 
the BBQ in Gabbadah park has been 
fixed after many months of chasing 
Shire Staff. The Shire have kept the 
original stone work art blocks and in-
corporated them in the rebuild of the 
BBQ. 
 

 
 
Amanda has been working hard to get grants 
for our own Christmas carols in Gabbadah 
park. We had a band booked but they have 
pulled out. We are now sourcing a couple of 
other groups. 
 
Battery operated candles will be available for 
sale on the night. 
I hope everyone makes an effort to come and 
help us celebrate Christmas in Gabbadah. 
Bring your children, grandchildren, neigh-
bours and your voices. Let's make this our 
inaugural Christmas in the park 
Guilderton Community Association will be do-
ing a sausage sizzle and hamburger stand to  
raise much needed funds for our association. 
We will also be doing a raffle for the associa-
tion. 
So keep the 11th Dec 2021 free and come and 
join us at 6.30 pm in our park. 
I'm looking forward to warmer weather and 
hopefully we see a few more of you in town. 
Please make sure you pay your renewal to the 
association as this helps with insurance 
and web site fees. 
We are always looking for new members and 
would love to see a few new committee mem-
bers, it falls to just a few of us to do every-
thing, and some of our committee members 
are on several other committees so it gets a 
little hard for them. 
So other than those couple of things, there is 
just the usual boring run of the mill things 
that 
have been going on. 
Hopefully by the next newsletter we will have 
had some beautiful weather and a bit more 
news. 
Keep safe and warm 
 
Kerry Enright 

Happy and Safe Christmas to All 

Presidents Report 



Guilderton Library 

Our membership continues to grow and we 
have been busy increasing our new novel sec-
tion. 
Below is just a few of the new novels we have 
purchased with most of them being current 
releases.. 
  
NEW NOVELS 
A minute to Midnight - David Baldacci 
The Dark Lake - Sarah Bailey 
The Enemy Within - Tim Ayliffe 
Into The Night - Sarah Bailey 
The Greater good - Tim Ayliffe 
NYPD Red 5 - James Patterson 
NYPD Red 6 -James Patterson 
The Summer House - James Patterson 
Murder In Paradise - James Patterson 
A Lifetime of Impossible Days - Tabitha Bird 
The Emporium Of Imagination - Tabitha Bird 
Burial Rites - Kent Hanah 
Mirror Man -Fiona Mc Intosh 
The Red Book - James Patterson 
Mutiny On The Bounty - John Boyle 
Home At Last - Meredith Appleyard 
No Job For A Girl - Meredith Appleyard 
The Country Practice - Meredith Appleyard 
The Doctor Calling - Meredith Appleyard 
House of KWA - Mimi Kwa 
The Deep - Kyle Perry 
The Lonely Heart Attack Club - J.C. Williams 
The Lonely Heart Attack Club Project VIP - 
J.C. Williams 
The Lonely Heart Attack Club—Wrinkly Olym-
pics - J.C. William 
The Paris Secret - Natasha Lester 
  
We are open very Saturday from 9.30 to 
11.30,  Annual Membership is just $5 per year 
and new members are welcome. 
  
Madeline. 

Upcoming Events 
 
 
We are looking at holding our first  
Carols in the park on Sat 11th  
December starting at 5.30pm. Please 
save the date 
 
 
 
 
Containers for Change 
 
 
We are currently collecting containers 
for change. We will be putting all mon-
ey  owards the community. If you 
would like to leave your cans and bot-
tles the Moore river roadhouse is col-
lecting and handing them in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Guilderton Visitor Centre Report— Linda Buxton 

Being a volunteer not for profit  organisation,  all of our profits are put back into our centre and 
town. Makes sense to visit us and buy local for gifts, produce and various home made items. 

We have a great group of Volunteers, and many thanks to each and every one of you for your 
time and contribution.  

 

 

We now have Square up and running,  you are now able to use your credit card for purchases  In 
Visitors  Centre.  Cash is still  very welcome  as well.  

 



Vale John Prince 

It is with great sadness that we report the death of John Russell Prince on September 12th 2021. 

John was a long standing member of GCA and was President for several years. 

He wrote the history of the GCA 'Secret No Longer' which we released in 2012. There are a few 
copies left at the Visitor Centre. 

John and his late wife Moyra, bought their home in Guilderton in 1062 and spent a lot of happy 
time here. Their 4 children and many grandchildren and great grandchildren continue to enjoy 
visiting the original family home on Silver Creek Road. 

John was always a champion for the environment and also led Friends of Moore River Estuary 
over many years, through myriad battles and negotiations. 

John celebrated his 98th birthday in July but was becoming frailer so moved into care soon af-
ter. He was well cared for at Bethanie and died of 'old age'. 

Condolences to all his family and friends. His wit, tenacity and intelligent actions will be greatly 
missed, as we celebrate a life well lived. 

Rest in Peace John. 

 

 

Guilderton Country Club 

MONDAY-CLOSED  

TUESDAY CLOSED  

WEDNESDAY OPEN 4PM – POOL COMPETITION @ 6PM  

THURSDAY CLOSED (except 5pm School Hols Family Bingo 

nights)  

FRIDAY OPEN 5PM  

SATURDAY OPEN 4PM 

SUNDAY OPEN 10AM - 2PM - BRUNCH BIG BREAKY $20  

 

Moore River Roadhouse 

Open 7 Days a week from 6.30am 

BOTTLE SHOP/HOT FOOD/COFFEE 

We now have 24 Hour Fuel, Nursery, Giftware, Gaming Arcade 

and much more.  



 

 

 

 

Moore Arts 

GABBADAH PARK BARBECUE 

  

A sparkling new barbecue has been installed in Gabbadah Park and the old structure 

removed. 

  

The barbecue was originally installed with a limestone surround, designed and built 

by the community with donated limestone and volunteer labour. The outer stones 

were carved with various fish and animals commemorating the year 2000. 

  

In restoring the barbecue, the shire has retained some of the carved stones that 

were in reasonable condition and secured them to the surrounding retaining 

wall.  The result is a pleasing and tasteful arrangement of the stones, together with 

the commemorative plaque installed in 2001. 

 

Anne G 

 





GCA 

Membership Application / Renewal Form 2018 

 

    GCA Membership Application   / Renewal Form    2021   
    

 

    

 

    

 

    

 

    
 
    

$15 per person with each paid up member over 18 years entitled to vote 

 

Member Name:      

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Postal Address: :  

 

Phone:     

 

Email Address:  

 

Signature:  

 

Please return this form to the GCA and remit $15 per person by: 

 Cash to the Visitor Centre or 

 Cheque posted to GCA,  PO Box 1101 Guilderton WA 6041 or 

 Bank Deposit to GCA at Bendigo Bank 

 BSB: 633000 

 Account: 145418018 

 Reference:  your full name 

 

Please note that our Constitution is available on our website 

www.guildertonwa.com.au 

Email: guildertongca@gmail.com 

 

  

 

  

 

   
 

   
 

 
.  

 
    

  

 

  

  

GUILDERTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION PO Box 1101 GUILDERTON WA 6041 

www.guildertonwa.com.au 


